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	Purpose
The Secretary-General has received a letter from the Administration of India expressing interest in hosting the 2030 Plenipotentiary Conference (PP-30).
Action required by the Council
The Council is invited to take note of this document.
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	Doreen BOGDAN-MARTIN
	Secretary-General
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DR. NEERAJ MITTAL, IAS
Secretary

TEAR _
Government of India

Ministry of Communications
Department of Telecommunications
DO No. 3-5/2022-IR-Part(1)
Dated: 19" November, 2024
FTUWTSA

b bNEW DELHI 2024
eon Voleen,

Greetings from the Department of Telecommunications, Ministry of Communications,
Government of India.

2. This has reference to the organizing the ITU's upcoming Plenipotentiary Conference 2030
(PP-30). In this regard, the Government of India is pleased to convey its intent in hosting the PP-
30 in India. India has made significant advancements in the field of Information and Communication
Technology (ICT) and is deeply committed to global cooperation in this vital sector. India stands
ready to be the host for this prestigious event.

3. India is emerging as a global hub for digital innovation and transformation, with a strong
focus on reducing the digital divide and promoting inclusive growth. Hosting the ITU PP-30 would
provide an excellent opportunity to highlight our robust technological infrastructure and our
commitment to a digital future that is accessible to all, while also showcasing India’s rich cultural

' heritage.

4, India's strategic geographical location, coupled with our successful experience in hosting
large-scale international conferences, positions us well to facilitate the fruitful exchange of ideas
and promote networking among delegates. In particular, our current hosting of the World
Telecommunication Standardization Assembly (WTSA) received positive feedback from
participating nations and contributed significantly to global advancements in telecommunications
through productive discussions and sessions. India remains fully committed to ensuring that all
logistical, infrastructural, and technical aspects of the conference will be of the highest international
standards.

5. We shall be grateful if the Government of India’s proposal could be considered favourably.
We look forward to further discussions on this matter and stand ready to collaborate with the ITU to
ensure the success of this upcoming conference.

Looking forward to your positive response.

b}&ﬂl Maouds/

Yours sincerely,

(Dr. N{j'wlittal)

Ms. Doreen Bogden Martin

Secretary General

International Telecommunications Union
Place des Nations

1211 Geneva 20 Switzerland
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